
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
March 21, 2023 
 
Re: City of Moberly U.S. Department of Agriculture Rural Development Grant Application  
 
To Whom it May Concern: 
 
I am writing to express Moberly Area Economic Development Corporation’s strong support of the City of 
Moberly’s application for a U.S. Department of Agriculture Rural Development grant to complete construction of 
a new fire station and training facility. This project would allow for a much-needed investment in facilities that 
are outdated. A new fire station and training facility would improve staff living conditions and provide for better 
overall operations for the department. 
 
The department facilities date back to 1973 and have experienced no significant renovations over the years. 
After 50 years of use, now is the appropriate time to upgrade these facilities to ensure their effectiveness into 
the coming decades. A new fire station and training facility would significantly upgrade the City’s ability to meet 
the public safety needs of our citizens at the highest level. 
 
I wholeheartedly believe these facilities will not only address substantive capacity needs but also strengthen the 
economic viability of the City of Moberly in general. It is imperative in today’s competitive economic 
development environment that city services meet citizen public health and safety demands for a community to 
grow. This grant would provide the funding support needed to meet those demands and for the City of Moberly 
to continue to grow. For that reason, I highly encourage this grant application to be funded to allow city officials 
the financial ability to construct a new fire station and training facility to the benefit of the City of Moberly’s 
14,000 residents. 
 
I am grateful for your consideration of this grant request and look forward to the City of Moberly’s Fire 
Department project receiving these much-needed grant funds. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Randy Asbury 
Interim President 










